
Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) for Eaton and the University


The dedicated police team patrol an area round the city from the Earlham Road to the Ipswich Road. They are a high visibility team who are seen most days around the area dealing with the priorities set by the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel but also attending schools and other establishments getting their message of safety across to the residents of the area.


The current three priorities are: (1) anti-social behaviour in Eaton Park / De Hague Road; (2) anti-social behaviour in Hurd Road: (3) speeding in Bluebell Road. The last report showed over 200 hours of patrolling to stop the anti-social behaviour and on speeding, 14 fixed penalty notices were issued with 62 verbal warnings and 4 tickets issued for not wearing seat belts.


Thanks to Sgt. Gerry Hanley and his team for their hard work. The next meeting of SNAP is on Thursday 17th September 2009 at 7pm at the United Reform Church on Ipswich Road.








Subscriptions


At this half-way point through our financial year the committee policy is to deliver a second subscription envelope as a reminder to those residents who have not yet paid for the current year.


We apologise to any who have already paid and get this second envelope. If the occupant/owner does not put an address on the envelope our subscription secretary cannot record the money correctly.


The committee wish to thank all residents who pay their subscriptions and to those who distribute the newsletters, collect the envelopes and Waitrose for the collecting box there. 





Newmarket Road


Plans have now been agreed to extend the bus lane into the city from a point above the River Yare and continue it right through to the Ring Road. This means a major road works scheme will take place, starting early in 2010, and will involve moving the central barrier on the dual carriageway nearer the Village side of the road to allow two lanes into the city and only one lane leaving the city. At the same time the speed limit will reduce to 30mph starting at the beginning of the new bus lane. Also, the restrictions on the use of the bus lane will be removed, thus making it a 24 hour bus lane. The position for pedestrians to cross Newmarket Road near Unthank Road will also change and be put at the end of the dual carriageway.  


Additional lorries could also be in the area at the same time with the start of the building on the


Civil Service Sports Ground


The last piece of the jigsaw has still to be finalised by the planning department so the work has not yet scheduled but we are assured the development will begin as soon as possible after the final approval is given.








St. Andrew’s Church


The parish is holding its Harvest Festival on Sunday 27th September 2009. The main service will be held at 10.00am. The service will be taken by the vicar, the Rev. Phil. Rodd.


The same day has also been designated as the national ‘Back to Church’ Sunday and there will be a warm welcome for any visitors to the parish church to celebrate the Harvest, see the parish at work and meet its congregation.














Eaton Concert Series


September sees the start of the tenth year of the popular concerts and recitals in St. Andrew’s Church. They are held monthly on the first Sunday in each month at 3.00pm through till March.


The October concert by the Eluard Trio comprise three professional musicians playing piano, violin and cello.


See web site for further information.








Recycling


Old batteries should not be put in the waste bins but Vic Hopes has a box at 58 Buckland Rise where they can be deposited together with any silver foil and Vic will dispose of them in the correct manner.











